
CITY OF VAUGHAN 
 

EXTRACT FROM COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES OF MARCH 20, 2018 
 

Item 10, Report No. 10, of the Committee of the Whole, which was adopted without 
amendment by the Council of the City of Vaughan on March 20, 2018. 
 
 
 
10 TEMPORARY OVER-NIGHT STREET PARKING  
 FOR VIA CARMINE  
 
The Committee of the Whole recommends approval of the recommendation 
contained in the following resolution of Councillor Tony Carella, dated March 6, 
2018: 
 
Member’s Resolution 
 
Submitted by Councillor Tony Carella  
 
Whereas, City of Vaughan Council approved at the Council meeting of January 30th, 
2018, Recommendation No. 2 of Item 1, Report No. 4 of the Committee of the Whole 
(Working Session) – CRITERIA FOR PAID PERMIT ON-STREET PARKING IN 
ASSUMED RESIDENTIAL AREAS, that a pilot project be created and carried out 
employing lay-by parking along the south side of Napa Valley Avenue, in the vicinity of 
Lorna Jackson Elementary School, St. Stephen Catholic Elementary School and the 
park between them to commence simultaneously with the roll-out of the paid-permit on-
street parking program for residents living on streets that are less than 8 metres in width 
and would not qualify for the program; and, 
 
Whereas, it has been determined by staff that the lay-by parking on Napa Valley 
Avenue could not feasibly accommodate the demand for temporary parking of residents 
of Via Carmine Avenue as originally anticipated; and, 
 
Whereas, the proposed temporary over-night parking on Via Carmine will ensure there 
is no disruption to the residents of Napa Valley Avenue; and, 
 
Whereas, the proposed temporary over-night parking for Via Carmine will allow the 
residents of Via Carmine to proceed through the newly adopted Paid Permit On-Street 
Parking program. 
 
It Is therefore recommended: 
 

1. That Item 1, Report No. 4 of the Committee of the Whole (Working 
Session) – CRITERIA FOR PAID PERMIT ON-STREET PARKING IN 
ASSUMED RESIDENTIAL AREAS, of January 24th, 2018 be 
reconsidered; and, 
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2. That Committee recommendation No. 2 of Item 1, Report No. 4 of the 
Committee of the Whole (Working Session) of the January 24th, 2018 
meeting be deleted; and, 

 
3. That temporary over-night on-street parking be permitted between the 

hours of 2 am and 6 am on Via Carmine Avenue pending the outcome of a 
feasibility study for paid permit on-street parking in accordance with the  

 
City’s Paid On-Street Parking Program, to conclude 30 days following the 
conclusion of the feasibility study; and 

 
4. That staff be authorized to attend a community meeting with the residents 

of Via Carmine Avenue to be arranged by the Ward Councillor. 
 
 



 
 
 

MEMBER’S RESOLUTION 
 

Meeting/Date: COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE -  MARCH 6, 2018   

Title:  TEMPORARY OVER-NIGHT STREET PARKING FOR VIA CARMINE                           

Submitted by: COUNCILLOR TONY CARELLA 

 

Whereas, City of Vaughan Council approved at the Council meeting of January 30th, 2018, 
Recommendation No. 2 of Item 1, Report No. 4 of the Committee of the Whole (Working Session) – 
CRITERIA FOR PAID PERMIT ON-STREET PARKING IN ASSUMED RESIDENTIAL AREAS, that a pilot 
project be created and carried out employing lay-by parking along the south side of Napa Valley Avenue, 
in the vicinity of Lorna Jackson Elementary School, St. Stephen Catholic Elementary School and the park 
between them to commence simultaneously with the roll-out of the paid-permit on-street parking program 
for residents living on streets that are less than 8 metres in width and would not qualify for the program; 
and, 
 
Whereas, it has been determined by staff that the lay-by parking on Napa Valley Avenue could not 
feasibly accommodate the demand for temporary parking of residents of Via Carmine Avenue as 
originally anticipated; and, 
 
Whereas, the proposed temporary over-night parking on Via Carmine will ensure there is no disruption to 
the residents of Napa Valley Avenue; and, 
 
Whereas, the proposed temporary over-night parking for Via Carmine will allow the residents of Via 
Carmine to proceed through the newly adopted Paid Permit On-Street Parking program. 
 
It Is therefore recommended: 

 
1. That Item 1, Report No. 4 of the Committee of the Whole (Working Session) – CRITERIA 

FOR PAID PERMIT ON-STREET PARKING IN ASSUMED RESIDENTIAL AREAS, of 
January 24th, 2018 be reconsidered; and, 

 
2. That Committee recommendation No. 2 of Item 1, Report No. 4 of the Committee of the 

Whole (Working Session) of the January 24th, 2018 meeting be deleted; and, 
 

3. That temporary over-night on-street parking be permitted between the hours of 2 am and 
6 am on Via Carmine Avenue pending the outcome of a feasibility study for paid permit on-
street parking in accordance with the City’s Paid On-Street Parking Program, to conclude 
30 days following the conclusion of the feasibility study; and  
 

4. That staff be authorized to attend a community meeting with the residents of Via Carmine 
Avenue to be arranged by the Ward Councillor. 
 
 

 
 
 



 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
Councillor Tony Carella, FRSA 
 
 
 
Attachments 

 
None 
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